JAN 2 4 2001 TOWN CLERK

July 5, 2000 - Regular Meeting of the Wellfleet Historical Commission (WHC)

The July regular monthly meeting was not held because a quorum was not reached. Paul Fox and Eugene Cormier, the only attendees, did briefly discuss a few of the Old Business agenda items on an unofficial basis.

Sample page layouts for the <u>Monuments and Cemeteries</u> brochure were provided. During the review of the samples, the "maps" approach was discussed. The possibility of procuring a map or set of maps that could satisfy the present, as well as future, commission projects was suggested.

Paul reported on the Officer Williams Memorial Plaque move. The Wellfleet Police discussed the WHC's suggestion to move the Officer Williams Memorial Plaque from the bulletin board to Lema's market. and have decided to keep the plaque in its original bulletin board location.

A request for procurement of a file cabinet for document storage should again be issued, since the new fiscal year has begun.

Paul, as committee chairman, suggested in light of the busy summer schedule, that the Commission "skip" the August regular meeting and resume the regular monthly meetings starting in September. He will contact the remaining members, for their agreement, with his suggestion that the next regular meeting be held on September 6, 2000.

Respectfully submitted,
EFC, Clerk/Secretary